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	Background  

At its last meeting in January 2011, the LSP Executive received the draft revised Sustainable Community Strategy for comment. Officers from Policy and Performance have since met with partner representatives to discuss the strategy in more detail and gather input to help in the drafting of the strategy’s action plan. In addition to meeting with partners, officers have also met with members of the Council’s Corporate Board, and attended a meeting of Ealing Community Network and a meeting of the Equalities Reference Group to get the views of representatives from the voluntary and community sector.

The revised strategy and draft action plan are attached as an appendix to this report.

  

	Purpose of report

This report introduces the revised draft Sustainable Community Strategy and associated action plan. The LSP Executive is asked to comment on both documents.

Strategy

The Strategy document has been updated to reflect the feedback received so far. 

The vision is no longer time-specific, and has been amended to reflect the priority of helping people to enjoy living in Ealing:

“Ealing will be a borough of opportunity, where people enjoy living in clean, green and cohesive neighbourhoods, as part of a community where they are able to be safe, healthy and prosperous.”

The values – the principles that will underpin everything we do as a partnership – have been slightly amended, as follows:

· Equality and Fairness

· Value for Money

· Engaging and Enabling

Following feedback, an additional priority area of “high quality of life” has been added, with objectives under this priority that relate to the quality of a person’s experience of living in Ealing, i.e. access to culture, clean and green neighbourhoods, sustainable lifestyles. The priority areas are now:

· Health

· Safety

· Prosperity

· High quality of life.

Action Plan

The Action Plan sets out how the partnership will deliver the objectives in each priority area. The action plan has been developed to reflect actions already agreed in recent plans and strategies (e.g. Work and Skills strategy). At this stage however the action plan is very much a first draft and comments and feedback on what the action plan should contain is sought from every partner organisation. Policy and Performance are also seeking input from other officers across the Council.

Equalities

The high-level Equalities Impact Assessment has been revised and is available on request. It will be the responsibility of the owner of each action to carry out an appropriate Equality Impact Assessment for their project / task.



	Next Steps

Following feedback on the strategy and action plan, officers will prepare a further draft of both documents and circulate these to partners by email for final comments. The final strategy and action plan will be brought to the next meeting of the LSP Executive in July.

Following approval, it will be important to communicate and promote the revised strategy across the partnership to ensure that people are aware of the new priorities and the values. A draft communications plan is attached as an appendix to this report.


	Recommendations

The LSP Executive is asked to:

· Comment on the revised draft Sustainable Community Strategy.

· Comment on the draft Action Plan.

· Agree to having a further draft circulated for comment between now and the next meeting of the LSP in July. 

· Comment on the draft Communications Plan.


